
 

OHIO TURNPIKE AND INFRASTRUCTURE COMMISSION 

 
Resolution Rejecting the Bid Received on Project No. 53-18-04 and 53-18-05 for  

2018 Roof Replacement for Erie Islands and Commodore Perry Service Plazas  

 

 WHEREAS, the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission (“Commission”) published 

notice in accordance with law to advertise an Invitation for Bids on a Contract to replace the roof 

at the Erie Islands and Commodore Perry Service Plazas at Milepost 100.0 in Sandusky County, 

Ohio, designated as Project No. 53-18-04 and 53-18-05 (the “Project”); and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Commission received one bid to perform the Contractor’s obligations on 

the Project, and the Chief Engineer’s report analyzing the bid is before the Commission; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the Commission’s Chief Engineer and Deputy Chief Engineer report that the 

bid received is more than ten percent over the Engineer’s estimate and recommends that the bid 

be rejected; and  

WHEREAS, the Commission’s Director of Contracts Administration has submitted a 

report advising the Commission that the Commission’s discretion to select bids received in excess 

of ten percent of the Engineer’s estimate for award is prohibited under Bidding Documents for 

Project No. 53-18-04 and 53-18-05 pursuant to Sections 5537.02(A) and 153.12 of the Ohio 

Revised Code; and 

 WHEREAS, based on the reports submitted by the Chief Engineer, the Deputy Chief 

Engineer and the Director of Contracts Administration, the Executive Director concurs with their 

recommendation that the lone bid on Project No. 53-18-03 and 53-18-05 should be rejected; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Commission has duly considered said recommendations. 

      

 NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT 

RESOLVED by the Ohio Turnpike and Infrastructure Commission that the bid received in 

response to Project No. 53-18-04 and 53-18-05 is rejected. 

(Resolution No. 32-2018 adopted May 21, 2018) 

 

 


